KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

October 4, 2008, St. Thomas the Apostle Church, Lenoir City

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Fr. Alex.     

Those present:  Angie Feltz, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath, Maria Martinez, Steve Pacitti, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, Fr. Alex Waraksa, and guests Greg English, Erasmo Hernandez, Peggy Humphreys, David Olascoaga, and Beatriz Rincon. 

Lois announced that a thank you note from Steve Pacitti and his family had been received for the Mass card on the death of Steve’s father.  Lois and Angie announced that members of their group reunions had offered palanca for the Secretariat meeting.  Steve announced that the men’s prayer group from St. John Neumann had also been praying for the meeting.  

All present prayed the Leader’s Prayer and participated in the Leaders’ Group Reunion.

Secretary:  Kay

· Kay stated that there were two spelling errors in the minutes of the July meeting which had been corrected.   Two comments had been received that the minutes were not posted on the website.  Kay will follow up on this more closely in the future.

· The minutes were approved as corrected.  

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Debbie distributed the Treasurer’s report (attached).  The bank balance as of October 4, 2008, was $2449.68.

· Debbie distributed statements for each of the four Spanish weekends in 2008 showing a deficit for each of the weekends.  The deficit, however, was manageable.  This was for use as a tool in preparation for having a separate Spanish Cursillo.

· Several bills are currently outstanding. These will soon be paid.

· The subject of obtaining a debit card for the checking account was discussed.  This will be further discussed at the next meeting.

· The Treasurer’s Report was accepted. 

Pre Cursillo: Angie

· A review of applications has been made and any application over 2 years old has been placed in an inactive file.      

· Angie is having trouble getting candidates to confirm whether or not they will be attending the weekend.  She proposed that sponsors be made responsible for confirming whether or not a candidate will be attending.  This proposal will be listed in New Business and will be discussed at the next Secretariat meeting.
· Angie has been making all of the calls herself, and a lot of them are out of her area code.  She will be recruiting people from different area codes to help with the calling to confirm candidates’ attendance or non-attendance for the upcoming weekend.
· Angie suggested that there be a prayer service/Rosary for all of the sponsors after they drop off their candidates on Thursday evening for the Weekend.  This was based on recommendations from the August School of Leaders.  She suggested that gathering could take place in the auditorium after the candidates are turned over to the team members.  Fr. Alex stated that they could use whichever room was being used for the chapel on the weekend.  This will be discussed at the next Secretariat meeting.
· Angie also stated that we should encourage the entire group reunion to become involved as co-sponsors of candidates.  Another suggestion was that the Secretariat could have a workshop for sponsors.   
Cursillo: Steve   (Ginger absent)
· Steve stated that we need to work more on Pre-Cursillo formation of candidates. We also need to recruit more people for the kitchen team and for the palanca team.  

· Peggy gave her report as Rectora of women’s Weekend #36 to the Secretariat.  

· Steve gave Miguel Jiminez’ report as Rector of men’s Weekend #35 to the Secretariat.

· There was a discussion of problems encountered with the weekends.  Possible solutions were noted.

· A total of 7 weekends were held in 2008. 

Post Cursillo: Sharon   (No report given due to the absence of Sharon)

School of Leaders, English: Lois

· The School of Leaders with the Regional Team in August went great.  
· The next School of Leaders will be held November 8, 2008 at St. Alphonsus Church in Crossville at 10 EST (9 CST).   The topic will be the Spirituality of the Three Day Weekend.  This will be the final School of Leaders on this topic.   
· Lois suggested a Diocesan Encounter for one of the 2009 Schools of Leaders, and asked for topic suggestions for other Schools of Leaders.

· Lois attended the National Cursillo Encounter and focused on issues dealing with the School of Leaders.  She stated that recommendations were to have a monthly School of Leaders and to have it in a central location and at the same place each time. 
School of Leaders, Hispanic: Maria
· Maria asked for directions for the Spanish School of Leaders.

· Maria stated that she tells people who want to be on the Weekend Team that they must first attend the School of Leaders.  She stated that more formation was needed for the palanca and kitchen teams to avoid problems such as the ones that had occurred on the weekends in September.

Spiritual Director:  Father Alex
· Fr. Alex stated that we were blessed to have several priests and deacons who were able to attend and give talks at the last two weekends.    

Lay Director:  Jim 

· Jim stated that we are now an English/Spanish Secretariat.  

· Jim has met with the Spanish formation committee and given them steps to complete to form a Spanish Secretariat.

· Jim has contacted Dave Lucheon for Diocesan contributions to Cursillo.  He will submit a report of our financial needs to Dave along with Debbie’s help.   

Old Business

· Jim will update the Pastoral Plan to include the English/Spanish Secretariat.

New Business 

· Jim suggested that if a person has submitted an application for a  weekend and has missed three weekends, that they be removed from the active list.  The candidate and sponsor will be notified by mail.  Steve made a motion that the Secretariat approve this.  Lois seconded the motion, and the motion passed.        

· Several candidates had requested that they be considered for the upcoming vacant Cursillo Co-chair position.  Jim suggested that the position be expanded to include three people.  Discussion was held about adding a Spanish member to this position.  Steve made a motion that we have three co-chairs.  The motion was seconded by Debbie, and passed.  The three candidates for the two vacant positions of  Cursillo were Greg English, Judy Holt, and Beatriz Rincon.  Of those three, Greg English and Beatriz Rincon were present at the meeting.

· The Secretary and Treasurer positions will also be vacant.  The current Secretary, Kay, and the current Treasurer, Debbie, had requested that they be considered for the positions. 

· Greg English spoke of his candidacy.  His comments included why he was interested in the position and what he thought he could contribute to the Secretariat.

· Steve read an E-mail from Judy Holt about her candidacy.

· Beatriz Rincon spoke of her candidacy.  Her comments included why she was interested in the position and what she thought she could contribute to the Secretariat.

· The guests then left the room and the candidates were discussed by the Secretariat.  Secretariat members then voted and Fr. Alex counted the ballots.  Kay and Debbie were re-elected to the Treasurer and Secretary positions.  Greg English and Beatriz Rincon were elected to the Cursillo co-chairs.

· Jim then discussed orientation of the new Secretariat members.  He will send a document to each of them outlining the responsibilities of being a Secretariat member.  

· Lois suggested that the weekend closings be conducted by Post Cursillo rather than the Rector/Rectora.  This item will be discussed at the January meeting.

· Debbie asked that the Secretariat be able to discuss candidates for the Rector/Rectora’s position.  Steve replied that this is already being done.

    Action Items and Administration   

· Jim reviewed the “to do” assignments and will E-mail a “to do” list to all Secretariat members.  

· It was suggested that the next Secretariat meeting be January 10 at Sacred Heart Cathedral, Knoxville, at 10:00 AM.

Fr. Alex led the closing prayer and all present prayed the Our Father, Hail Mary, and Glory Be. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE JANUARY 11,

SACRED HEART CATHEDRAL, KNOXVILLE

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Kay Sheldon, Secretary

